Roxanne Maher

From: Naomi Rodriguez

Sent: Thursday, March 28, 2024 2:15 PM

To: William Jamieson Jr; Scott Johnson; Fred Allyn, III; John Rich; Blakely Elizabeth Jamieson;
Town Council Group; Roxanne Maher; Gary St. Vil

Subject: Re: East Drive Park

Hello Mr. Jamieson,

Thank you for bringing this matter to our attention. Your diligence to this matter is commendable and very
much appreciated.

Thank you Chief Rich and Mr. Johnson for your quick action. | will refer this matter to the Land Use
Committee.

Thank you again Sir.
Respectfully,

Naomi Rodriguez, Chairman
Ledyard Town Council

From: William Jamieson Jr <williamjamiesonjr@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, March 27, 2024 3:37 PM

To: Scott Johnson <Scott@ledyardrec.org>; Fred Allyn, Ill <mayor@Iedyardct.org>; John Rich
<chief.rich@ledyardct.org>; Blakely Elizabeth Jamieson <blakelyelizabethjamieson@gmail.com>; Town Council Group
<TownCouncil@ledyardct.org>

Subject: East Drive Park

Good Afternoon All,

Last night around 9:30pm we had a pickup truck pull into the East Drive playground parking lot and park
for several minutes. Then the truck began to rev the engine excessively and proceed to do donuts in the
parking lot before exiting the park. A neighbor called us to ask if we had heard the disturbance as well
immediately following.

Sadly, the park had not been locked for the evening allowing this to happen and it occurred just 15
minutes after an LPD vehicle had driven by and checked on the park.

I went to look at the gate and realized that someone vandalized the eyelet that the lock secures the chain
to, making it impossible to lock the gate now. Additionally, only the water company lock is still there, the
parks and rec padlock is missing. I'm hoping we can have this resolved quickly before we begin to have
more recurring issues there. Perhaps a sign at the entrance stating the park is closed at dusk would help
as well or some cameras to catch this behavior with better angles than we can provide.

| have attached photos of the damage done to the parking lot last night and a video where you can hear
the truck and see the activity described above.

Respectfully,



William Jamieson
860-383-9008



